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DECEMBER NEWS FROM MRS, WITT!

Edgar Families,

T hope that all of our families were able to enjoy their Thanksgiving
with family. There are many things to be thankful for this time of the year
and family and good health are at the top of my listl It is hard to believe
that December is here! With December comes our Christmas concerts!
Please mark your calendars for Wednesday, December 11th for the K-5
elementary concerts: grades K-2 will sing at 12:45 and grades 3-5 will sing
at 1:45 in the auditorium. The 4K Concert is set for Wednesday, December
18th at 2:00 in the auditorium. If you'd like to take your child home after
the concert please walk to your child's classroom and check your child out
with their teacher after the concert is over. THANK YOU!

We are offering the BUTTON AND MAGNET sale again this year. The
order form is in the newsletter and will be sent home later this week with
students. All proceeds from the sale will benefit the elementary school
with the family fun nights, monthly books for students and our assemblies.
The buttons will be ready before the students go home for the holiday
break.

The December Family Fun Night is set for Monday, December 16 at
6:00 in the cafeteria. Back by popular demand is our Holiday Bingo! Come
and enjoy a night of holiday bingo and some holiday snacks! Flyers to RSVP
will be coming home next week.

Just a friendly reminder that as the Wisconsin weather sets in that all
students in the elementary will need to wear a winter coat, snow pants,
boots, hat and gloves/mittens to school for not only their recesses, but for
going outside for PE classes, too. Students have PE daily at Edgar and they
partake in many outdoor activities. If you need assistance with any of
these items, please contact your child's teacher or the elementary office
and we can surely help you out!

I am looking forward to an amazing month of December! Please check
out the newsletter with some of the December happenings!
Mrs. Witt



DECEMBER 11......cccecisioncscoessanssonnsssnssansasnsse ELEMENTARY CONCERTS
K-2 @ 12:45 P.M.
3RP5™ @ 1:45 P.M.

DECEMIBER 13....cccccconmmeneessnssencennssncneenssanenes KINDNESS RETREAT
4™ & 5™ GRADE
DECEMBER I6........cccccc0ennmmsascncsncssonsssoresses FAMILY FUN NIGHT - BINGO
@ 6:00 P.M.
DECEMBER 28.........cccccnensernamannaccransessscnnares 4K CONCERT @ 2:00 P.M.
DECEMBER 18............cocceeenvarssnssnsnancaccnsesasense SCHOOL BOARD MEETING
@ 6:00 P.M.
DECEMBER 19 & 20.........ccceunemsvuernnsesnsnnianss WAUSAU SCHOOL FOREST
5™ GRADE
DECEMBER:20.....c000000ett000im0nssntssencssaccrsessansase CELEBRATION ASSEMBLY
@2:00 P.M.

DECEMBER 23-JANUARY 1.......ccccevinnnersencinnns NO SCHOOL - VACATION



STUDENT OF THE MONTH

EDGAR ELEMENTARY SCHOOL
NOVEMBER 2024

4K — Mrs. Bornbach.......cccccovviiiiiiininnnn Josie Huss, Henry Sondelski
Mrs. Farber....cocceieeiiieiieiaiennianen Hudson Yonker

Kindergarten —
Mrs. Berg, Mrs. Cychosz...............

Gr. 1 — Mrs. Eberhardt, Mrs. Thorson,
Miss Neider.....cooevieveinnenseiannenes Paityn Haluska, Claire Nahring,
Keithen VanOrnum

Gr. 2 — Mr. Gauger, Mrs. Kornack,
J\Y T % 7 Deklan Nahring, Michelle Robison,
Kiara Rodriguez Montenegro

Gr. 3 — Mrs. Ristow, Mrs. Vine,............ Brynn Hanke, Vivianne Hargraves,
Ms. Miller Wrenna Seliger, Oliver Unger

Gr. 4 — Mrs. Bemke, Ms. Knoblock.,........Emma Koepke, Camden Lemmer,
Paisley Seliger, Kroy Walters

Gr. 5 — Mr. Hanson, Mr. Holtz.............. Hayden Fischer, Dayton Kraft,
Callyn Wilhelm



A6 3QVI9

HLNOW 3HL 40 SSV1D d48WJAON



Menus for December 2024 Edgar School District

From my kitchen to yours, a very Merry e e e e P B~y -+ T e i e v iy T S
Christmas and a Blessed New Year! Monday, December 2 Tuesday, December 3 Wednesday, December 4 Thursday, December 5 Friday, December 6

Omelet and Biscuit Homemade Muffins Pancake Wrap Grab and Go . Tumovers

Top Line: Breakfast 4K-12
Middle Line: Main Line Lunch 4K-12 , BBQ Popcom Chicken Burgers Chicken Alfredo and Broccoli French Toast Sticks Dippers
Bottom Line; Ala Carte 6-12

Taco Salad Chicken Nuggets and Rice Soup and Sandwich Philly Beef Hot Dogs
All lunches are served with a choice of 2 fruits
and 2 veggies, students must pick one of each.

Monday, December 9 Tuesday, December 10 Wednesday, December 11 Thursday, December 12 Friday, December 13
The full salad bar is also included with a hot Waffles and Sausage Homemade Muffins Breakfast Sandwich Grab and Go Parfait

lunch meal.
Mini Corn Dogs Tatchos Hot Ham and Cheese
; Chicken Tenders and Curly Fries Homemade Pizza
There will also be a full cooler full of PBJ [
meals, salads and sandwiches available on the 2l I WL Scalloped Potatoes and Ham Dippers Meatball Subs Baked Potato Bar

- - Sandwiches
ala carte side for 6-12. These will be full
lunches.
Monday, December 16 Tuesday, December 17 _ Wednesday, December 18 Thursday, December 19 | Friday, December 20
Lunch Prices for 2024-25 - Breakfast Pizza Homemade Muffins Pancakes and Sausage Christmas Donut Grab and Go
i Christmas Lunches
4K-5: $ 2.70 o
6-12: $3.05 _ Dill Pickle Flavored Nuggets and Hot Dogs Chicken Noodle Soup and Main: Lasagna, Christmas Salad, ~Ham, Turkey and Cheese Subs
; 2 Rice Lunchables Fresh Baked Bread, Frosted
Grapes, Dessert
BYO Sub . Burgers
1 Brats and Potato Salad Cheesy Fiesta Potato )ﬁ mzm:mnwmmammmm:a ommm.ﬂ_
i affles, Bacon, Eggs, Frui
Just a reminder to keep your students lunch Satad. Hach Browr Coins,

account up to date. There are Free/Reduced
applications available in both the High School
and Elementary offices.

Monday, December 23

Tuesday, December 24 Wednesday, December25 |  Thursday, December 26 Friday, December 27

Reminder that if your student needs milk with NO SCHOOL NO SCHOOL
their cold lunch they must enter their lunch :
numbers into the computer. Milk with cold

lunch this year will be $ .45. :

NO SCHOOL NO SCHOOL

: o Monday, December 30 Tuesday, December 31
Please do not hesitate to call or email with any

questions.

- NO SCHOOL
rlarson@gapps.edgar.k12.wi.us NO SCHOOL

715-352-3321

Menu is subject to change

December “This institution is an equal opportunity provider”

= Merry Christmas

Qnurracer wnw nentihlinerhnnie arn wans fne neda any



BUTTONS AND MAGNETS

Edgar Elementary School will be taking orders for 3" buttons and/or magnets
featuring your son or daughter. These buttons and magnets will make great
Christmas presents! COST is $5 per button or magnet.

~ Student's Name

Student’'s Grade

I would like to order:

buttons (please list quantity) x $5 =

magnets (please list quantity) x $5=

TOTAL ORDER: __(please include payment with the
order). Checks should be made out to the School District of Edgar. Please submit
order and payment to your child's teacher by Monday, December 9,

Pictures will be taken on Wednesday, December 11™ in the morning. Mrs. Ristow
and photographer assistants will be taking pictures and the backdrop will be a
holiday scene. Buttons will be ready in one week and will be sent home with
students, unless otherwise noted.

This fundraiser will go towards the maﬁy different projects at EDGAR
ELEMENTARY SCHOOL including: family fun nights, monthly books for
students and assembliesl THANK YOU-FOR YOUR SUPPORT!




9th Annua] Help the Kitchen Feed
Families in our Community

Help wanted! The Kitchen staff is asking for yaun help: everyone from 4K to 12th grade, including staff.
What de we need help with you ash?

The hitchen staff would bibke you b bring in fasd iteme. to be donated te sun local fasd pantry to help feed
families in sun town. What is needed? Canned Chicken Breast, Tuna, Hamburger Helper, Knom. Sides,
Snacks. Pearnut; Butter and Jelly... Keeping in mind any and all fssd, witl greatly be apphreciated and put ts
good use!

W would e to cslloct nsugh fssd to help 7 of sun very sun schasl famitics. If we ane able ta ds this, the
hitchen staff will be mahing ice cream sundaes for desserts in Jaruary. This is a very big tash and we weuld
e youn bely. This yean we had turkegs, and hame danated, 1 af.each for ot bashets.

Plocse help by ringing whateser you, cony Sl BarmiNelpe foed o chith, adult and, familly uwhe may nst haue
ensugh fssd for Christmas dinnen.

When can ysu starts bringing in fasd? Stanting sn December Ind 2024. In the kitchen you witl see a
Christmas. tree, unden the Christmas buee will be banes, please add youn dema. to the box. Once you add ysur
dbems. bo. the boxes, make sure ysw pick up @ small thank yew gift fram the kitchen staff.

Last year we were able te make 8 fosd baskets with plenty of fosd for Christmas dinner and, for the
Christmas Break. We alsabad a HUGE donation te the Cirele sf Joy. Lebs work lagethen te make it happen

THANK YOU so much for yaur belpl WMhs. Larson



December Greetings from the 4-Year-Old Kindergarten Classrooms
Mrs. K. Bornbach and Mrs. S. Farber

How quickly the school year is going! It is December already! December makes
us think of drinking hot cocoa, wishing for snow, singing holiday songs, and many
new concepts and learning in our classrooms!

As we look to December, our focus will be on "Food." We will ask important
questions such as “Where does food come from?2" “What are healthy food
choices?" and “What are some food-related jobse” We will continue to focus
on alphabet letters, Oo, Ff, Hh, and Dd. In Math, we will count to 10, including
counting, patterning, and shape matching. Daily classroom activities will
continue to include handwriting, fun learning centers, and quality children's
literature stories.

December is also an exciting time as it will be our 4-Year-Old Kindergarten
Holiday Concert! Our 4K concert is scheduled for December 18, at 2 pm in the
auditorium. The theme of our concert is "Celebrating Christmas.” The 4K
students will share their holiday spirit with their singing, dancing, and adorable
Christmas smiles! We hope many will share this afternoon with us! Please note:
this concert will highlight only 4K students, as they are not in the elementary
concert.

We have many other important things going on in our classroom this month!

We will celebrate the holiday season with a classroom party and gift exchange.
We encourage families to continue to read at home to complete reading logs
and family activities. The weather is beginning to feel like winter as we head
outside for recess! Families are asked to plan accordingly to our school's winter
recess requirements.

We are catching snowflakes on our tongues and singing Christmas songs!
Share in the holiday spirit with us!
Happy December!



Kindergarten News:

In math this month we are learning how to identify, describe, analyze, compare and
compose two-dimensional shapes.

In reading we will practice decoding and spelling words with the short vowels @, i
and o. We will segment and count the number of phonemes in words using
finger-stretching.

December is a month full of special stories. We are starting our first author study recdlng
many stories by Jan Brett. We will also read many different versions of the classic = 4
tale, the Gingerbread Man. &

(s
P

Wishing you time fo read this holiday season,

Towards the end of the month we will make a Christmas gift for P

the birds, as we read the wonderful story Night Tree by Eve
Bunfing.

Mrs. Berg and Mrs. Cychosz

1st 6rade December News
Mrs. Eberhardt, Mrs. Thorson, & Miss Neider

In social studies, we will be learning about holidays around the world!

In math, we have been and will continue to work on different addition and
subtraction strategies and how we can apply these strategies to many
kinds of problems. In December, we will continue fo add and subtract within 20
and look at how addition and subtraction are related. Please continue to work with
your child on their basic math facts.

In reading, we will be finishing our second unit. We have been learning our digraphs
sh, th, ch, and wh. Our focus is on realistic fiction and non-fiction books. While
writing, we are adding details o our sentences and remembering to use
capitalization and punctuation.

We want our learners to keep reading every day. Please encourage your child to
read at home and help them fill out the monthly reading goal sheet!

WE WISH ALL OF YOU A VERY HAPPY HOLIDAY SEASONI



Jolly News in Second Grade!

Mr. Gauger, Mrs. Kornack, and Mrs. Ertel

Second graders have been making nice progress in reading. The students are enjoying our
reading program called HD Word. It is strong in phonics and follows best practices in the
science of reading. It teaches the relationship between sounds and written
letters, which plays a pivotal role in reading instruction. By understanding
how letters correspond to specific sounds, learners can decode words more
effectively. This foundation sets the stage for improved reading fluency and
comprehension.

Math is another area where we have seen great progress. Students have
been working well with their math partners to determine which operation to
use in length story problems. We are so impressed with how well the students worked with story
problems. Currently, the learners are using place value to represent numbers in different ways.
We are also learning how to add and subtract 2-digit numbers.

Just a friendly reminder, we encourage you to have your child read daily, fill out the “Reading
Log” sheet stapled in their planner, and return them to school. Your support from home is much
appreciated and will provide your child with lifelong benefits. You make a positive difference in
your child’s education!

Wishing you and your families a very happy and safe holiday season!




3rd Grade December News

Mrs

What We Learned

We are starting unit 3 in Math. We will be covering
addition, rounding, and subtraction within 1,000. We are
going to be working on two-step word problems as
well. Hopefully your child is practicing their
multiplication and division facts at home each night. If
you would like more resources or copies of the ones we
sent home, please let us know! Again this should be
done for 5-10 min. each night. There are digital
resources on our third grade website in the symbaloo in
the google classroom for math.

We are finishing unit 2 for ELA and students will
continue to work on finding text evidence for different
genres of text. Your child should keep reading 20
minutes each day, which includes fluency.

For Social Studies we finished our unit on government.
The children did a mock vote on what book the class
should read next. They also learned about the different
branches of the government.

In Science we are starting our life cycle unit. Students
will be learning about animal and plant life cycles,
environmental changes, and pollination.

Ristow, Mrs. Vine, & Ms. Miller

Noltes

Be on the lookout for a slip with the name of
another student for our Secret Santa Christmas gift
exchange. Please limit your total cost to $5.
Students can begin bringing in their gifts starting
December 9th and are due by December 16th. Our
party will be on Friday, December 20st. Gifts should
be wrapped and addressed to who they are FOR,
not who they are FROM. It adds to the surprise and
excitement of the party! We will send home
reminders for those of you that are on to bring
snacks for our party when the date gets closer.

Christmas Button fundraiser will take place on
concert day when the kids are all dressed up! If you
are interest, please fill out the form and send the
money with your child. Buttons are $5 each. They
make great Christmas gifts! Thank you in advance.

—*%
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Contact Info

Please don't hesitate fo reach out to us with any
guestions or concerns you may have. We can be
reached via email at grade3egapps.edgar.ki2.wi.us,
in Seesaw, or by phone at 715-352-

2727,

Upcoming Events

D:C 3rd Grade Popcorn Sale

DEC  Christmas Concert
n |




December News
by Mrs. Bemke, Miss Knoblock, and Ms. Moore

The fourth grade learners will be reading The Best Christmas
Pageant Ever, by Barbara Robinson. Learners will develop the
ability to come to discussions prepared, ready to demonstrate
knowledge of information they have read about. Learners will make
comments that contribute to the discussions and link it to the
remarks of others. We are continuing to work on our writing skills,
developing the ability to write fluently. We will focus on writing with
complete sentences, varied in length and adding compound or
complex sentences in our writings. As we go through the writing
process, we will look closely at our choice of words and transitions,
aiming to make our writings more interesting for the readers. Our young writers will be
working on another Argumentative Essay. Students are learning how to read and
analyze informational text to learn and build background knowledge to provide claim
and evidence to support it.

In Math our focus will be to continue adding and subtracting fractions with like
denominators. We will also begin to understand the relationship between fractions and
decimals. Learners will continue to develop greater number sense through our daily
number talks and sharing strategies in group discussions. Practicing the basic
multiplication facts on a daily basis will help learners be successful in math.

In Social Studies learners are continuing to focus on the regions of Wisconsin and what
land features make these regions unique. Students will culminate their study of
Wisconsin Regions with a Choice Board project, showing what they have learned about
the great state of they live in!




Fifth Grade News

What an awesome month in the 5th grade! Super proud of everyone! Great kids and a
great learning atmosphere! Please be sure to review and sign the informational packet
about the Wausau School Forest trip that is coming up! Feel free to contact us with any
questions or concerns. We are hoping for more snow in the next couple of weeks! Fingers
crossed!

Math: We have been working with Fractions and the kids have been doing a great job! We
have been working on learning a variety of new centers within our curriculum. We will be
working with multiplying fractions and two-digit by two-digit multiplication strategies before
we go to the Wausau School Forest. Please continue to work on math facts at home, as it
will help greatly with this unit! Thanks!

ELA: We have been moving along in our Wonders reading series! The kids have done a
great job working with the vocabulary and skills for each story throughout the week! We are
proud of their success! Next month we will have a “Hockey” themed reading challenge.
Please continue to work at home with their reading fluency and AR books. The more they
read, the better they will be for middle school and any higher levels of reading. We are
excited to start “Snow Treasures”, a new novel during our snack time! Always a 5th-grade
favorite!

Science: The Constellation unit was a blast! We also enjoyed our work with space using
our Mystery Science curriculum! We look forward to completing some labs along with
reading wonderful stories about those who are doing the same (using the Scientific
Process, coming up with Test Questions and a Hypothesis, identifying the variable, and
collecting data)! They are doing a great job and putting in a lot of effort!

Social Studies: We have been working hard on our Early Settlers unit! We have learned
about the history of the indigenous tribes of Wisconsin and the United States and the
important people who helped form our nation. We will finish the year by learning about
Westward Expansion and Lewis and Clark.

November is a time to be “thankful” and we are very thankful for this group, their leadership,
their hard work, the effort they give each day, and the support you all give at home! Take
care! Hope Thanksgiving break was great with your family and cheers for a wonderful
holiday season! Go Wildcats!

Take care! Mr. Holtz, and Mr. Hanson



* DECEMBER 2024 g

25 Gifts of Reading & Writing

Call family members
& ask them to share
their favorite family

Christmas traditions

Read a winter
themed book

Make a family video
Christmas greeting for
others

Read about how
other countries
celebrate Christmas

Share a favorite
holiday book with a
friend

Follow directions to
make a Christmas
craft together

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday
1 2 3 4 5 6 7
Write a letter to Read a special Make Christmas cards | Read a book about Read and tell Read a book about Read a book to a
Santa book to a family for someone special giving Christmas jokes Santa, reindeer, or pet or a stuffed
member over the elves animal
phone or virtually
8 9 10 11 12 13 14

Read a book in your
Christmas pajamas

Classic (Ideas: The
Night Before Christmas,
The Polar Express, How
the Grinch Stole
Christmas)

the Christmas
Classic book that
you read &
compare the stories

chocolate & read your
favorite Christmas
book

members what you
love about them the
most

15 16 17 18 19 20 21
Write a story about | Read and sing Write a poem about Read in the snow. Read under the Make a list of 10 Read and follow a
an eff Christmas carols Christmas Have a snowball Christmas tree things you and your | recipe together to
fight. lights family are most make Christmas
grateful for cookies
22 23 24 25
Read a Christmas Watch the movie of | Snuggle up with hot Tell your family

Article submitted by: Mrs. Smith & Mrs. Schilling-Title One Reading




Music Notes and News
December 2024
Mrs. Kristine Hafferman

The holiday season is a time to celebrate traditions, and music often plays a
central role in creating special memories with family and friends. Whether
it's singing carols at home, performing in a concert, or hearing a familiar
song that transports you back to your childhood, music adds magic to the
holidays.

This year, our Elementary Concerts will showcase music from favorite
holiday movies! The students have thoroughly enjoyed preparing their
songs, and we are so excited to share their hard work with you!

Holiday Concert Schedule
Wednesday, December 11th, 2024
e 12:45 PM: K-z Holiday Concert
e 1:45PM: 3-5 Holiday Concert
Thursday, December 12th, 2024
e 100 PM: Middle School Holiday Concert
e 7:00 PM: High School Holiday Concert

All concerts will be held in the school auditorium. Please enter through the auditorium doors. Please do
not park on the street right in front of the auditorium. Buses will need that area for parking.

Concert Etiquette

To ensure an enjoyable experience for all performers and attendees, please follow these guidelines:
e Arrive on time and plan to stay for the entirety of the concert.

Silence all cell phones.

Avoid talking during performances.

Move in and out of your seat only between songs.

Do not shout, whistle, or cheer loudly—applaud politely instead.

Keep small children with you at all times.

What Should | Wear?

Concert attire is your best dress clothes—let’s make the evening as special as the music!

Celebrate the Joy of Music at Home
Make music a part of your holiday traditions this year!
e Sing along while decorating or baking.
e Watch holiday classics like White Christmas, EIf, or How The Grinch Stole Christmas: The Musical.
e Host a family sing-along.
®
Wishing you peace and joy this season. | look forward to seeing you at the concerts on December 11th and
12th! May your holidays be filled with music, love, and cherished moments.

Merry Christmas and Happy New Year!
Mrs. Kristine Hafferman



Physical Education

In the month of November, K-2 PE students worked through a station unit that had us reviewing
and practicing many of the skills we have already worked on, as well as skills we will be
exploring in the coming weeks! In addition to stations, we explored the concepts of space
awareness and body control through a variety of space invasion games where students
practiced safe strategies of staying on our feet and controlling our speed when we move. To
wrap up the month, we also enjoyed some Thanksgiving themed games leading up to the
holiday break!

Students in grade 3-5 also participated in a station unit that helped us practice previously
learned skills while also exploring some of the upcoming skills on our PE units. Our favorite
space invasion game was 6 pins where we practiced different offensive and defensive team
strategies to try and capture the other teams pins! These space invasion games also helped us
focus on our body control while being aware of our space when moving. 5th graders worked on
an indoor soccer unit playing a variety of small sided games to practice the offensive and
defensive strategies needed to succeed with our teammates. We also enjoyed some
Thanksgiving games leading up to the holiday break!

As always, please remember your PE shoes as we have physical education EVERY DAY!

Mr. Lukasko, Mr. Handrick, & Mr. Decker




Notes from the Mumrse
By Lara Beranek, BSN, RN

As I begin a leave of absence, I wanted to take a moment to share a few things with
you. Mostly, I want to assure you that I am leaving the health office in good hands
while T am away. Lisa Nowicki, BSN, RN is my replacement for the rest of the school
year. Lisa has many years of nursing experience and has transitioned into school
nursing easily. She has been learning her role alongside me since the beginning of the
school year. If you need to reach her, you can call the health office or email her at
Inowicki@mecse.kl2.wi.us Lisa will be at school 1-2 days a week, and will be covering
other schools the other days. Of course, Mandy Myszka, our longtime health aide will
also be working in the health office over the school year; she is there Monday through
Friday. I intend to return to my role for the 2025-26 school year.

The health office team has a few items we wanted to cover as we enter into the second
quarter.

Emergency room/urgent care/walk-in/tele-doc/virtual visits

o If you are prescribed medications at one of these types of visits, tell them
you need a school medication authorization form signed by the provider
and the child’s guardian. We are not able to give prescription medications
without this, and often we are unable to track down the provider to sign
one after the fact. Ask while you are at the hospital, clinic, or virtual
appointment.

o Provider-signed medication authorizations can be dropped off at school,
emailed to Lisa or Mandy, or faxed to the school at 715-352-3198.

Pneumonia and Pertussis (whooping cough)

o Both of these are contagious and can spread.

o Bacterial pneumonia (Mycoplasma pneumoniae) is active in the area this
fall and will likely persist through the winter. This is also sometimes called
“walking pneumonia” because not everyone is ill enough that they are
down and out. It often requires treatment with an antibiotic. There is no
vaccine for this illness. Info on symptoms and treatments can be found on
the CDC website.

m https://www.cdc.gov/mycoplasma/about/index.html
m  We have had several cases of pneumonia already this school year,
some in each level- elem/middle/high school. If your child has an




ongoing cough or recurring fever, let their provider know that there
have been cases of pneumonia at school.

o Whooping cough (Pertussis) is also on the rise in central Wisconsin. It can
cause a severe cough that lasts for weeks to months, with ill people
sometimes coughing to the point of vomiting or passing out. Antibiotics
can help if started early enough. There is a vaccine to help prevent this
illness. Info on symptoms and treatments can be found on the CDC

website,

m https:.//www.cdc.gov/pertussis/index.htmi
m If a child tests positive for Pertussis, they will need to complete 5
days of antibiotic treatment before returning to school.

Sleep and the end of Daylight Savings Time
m Kids need enough sleep to be productive and successful at school.
Kids have a mulfitude of reasons for not getting enough sleep, but
right now, some will be struggling with the time change. Here are
some steps you can take to help your child adjust.

Get bright light shortly after waking. Sunlight is best, but if
that’s not possible, bright artificial light can also help.

Try to get outside in the evening as the sun is setting. This
can help the brain reset the circadian rhythm, leading to
better sleep.

Keep light levels low in the evening. Use lamps instead of
overhead lighting when possible. Avoid use of screens in the
hours leading up to bed time. This supports natural
melatonin production.

Finally, keep sleep and wake times similar (within 45-60 min)
all week long, including weekends. Keeping routine
sleep-wake schedule leads to a solid circadian rhythm.



NONDISCRIMINATION

NONDISCRIMINATION: : ‘ : :

It is the policy of the Edgar School District that no person may be denied admission fo any public school in this district or be
denied participation in, be denied the benefits of, or he discriminated against in any curricular, Career and
Technical/Education, extracurricular, pupil service, recreational, or other program or activify because of the person's sex,
race, color; age, religion, national origin, ancestry, creed, pregnancy, marital or parental status, sexual orientation, or
physical, mental, emotional, or learning disability or handicap as required by s. 118.13, Wis. Stats. This policy also prohibits
discrimination under related federal statutes, including Title'IX of the Educational Amendments of 1972 (sex), Title ll, Title
VI and Title Vil of the Civil Rights Act of 1964 (race and national origin), Section 504 of the Rehabilitation Act of 1973
(handicap), and the Americans with Disabilities Act of 1990. Cari Guden has been designated to handle inquiries and
complaints regarding non-discrimination policies. Please send inquiries to:

Dr. Cari Guden; District Administrator
Edgar School District

203 E Birch Street

PO Box 186

Edgar, WI 54426

(715) 352-2351
cguden@gapps.edgar.k12.wius

SCHOOL CENSUS INFORMATION
School District of Edgar

Please complete and return this form to the Edgar Stchool District Office, 112 N. 2nd Ave,, PO Box 1 98, Edgar, Wi 54426.
In order to reach all new families in our area, as well as all newbomn bab?es, we are asking ’l:_hat thl_s form be completed
by anyone who has moved into the Edgar School District or has a new addition to their family.

Parent's Name

Last First Spouse
Address =
House/Fire Number Street/Road . City
Telephone Township or Municipality _

LIST ALL CHILDREN NEW TO THE DISTRICT (LESS THAN 21 YEARS OLD).

NAME ) AGE  DATE OF BIRTH SEX SCHOOL ATTENDING

fn e 8 R 5

if you ha.ve any questions, please«;all 715-352-2727.and ask for Michelle Socha.



